
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 2ND JULY, 2019 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 4TH JUNE, 2019 

 

 

1. Planning application to be determined 
 
19/0139/FUL  Full: Erection of a two storey detached 
dwelling house with two storey rear projection; roof 
dormers to front and rear; raised patio to rear and off-
street parking at garage site north west of 24 Park Lane, 
Brierfield  
Refused 
 

19/0253/OUT  Outline: Erection of 2 detached dwellings 
(Access only) (Reg 4) at land to the south east of 71 
Mansfield Crescent, Brierfield 
Granted 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Decision notice issued. 
 
 
 
 
Decision notice issued. 

2. Items for discussion 
 
(a) Taylor Street and Stanley Street, Brierfield – 
resurfacing 
 
It was reported that, despite a number of requests from 
this Committee, Lancashire County Council (LCC) had 
not carried out resurfacing works to Taylor Street, 
Brierfield.  In addition, a request for a representative of 
LCC to meet with Members on site had not been 
accepted.   
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Lancashire County Council Cabinet Member for 
Highways and County Councillor Iqbal be asked to meet 
with members of this Committee on site at Taylor Street, 
Brierfield. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CCllrs Iddon and Iqbal have 
met with the Chairman on 
site.  The issue will be 
discussed further with LCC 
officers in July.  
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(b) Humphrey Street, Brierfield – Traffic calming 
 
Following a recent accident, Members felt that traffic 
calming measures were needed on Humphrey Street, 
Brierfield. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That Lancashire County Council be asked to consider 
creating a speed hump on Humphrey Street, Brierfield. 
 
(c) Chapel Street, Brierfield – Road markings 
 
At the last meeting of this Committee Members were 
concerned that a request for the Give Way road markings 
to be refreshed at the Arthur Street and Stanley Street 
junctions with Chapel Street, Brierfield had not been 
discussed at the Traffic Liaison meeting. 
 
Since that meeting, LCC had advised that it would inspect 
the area and consider the need for road marking recovery 
works.  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That LCC be asked to report back on the site visit and 
advise the Committee of action to be taken. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To be considered at the next 
Traffic Liaison meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Awaiting response. 

 


